UNAPPROVED LHC  AUGUST  3, 2016 
Quorum Dennis McClary, Cliff Oster, Caroline Cross, Carole-Anne Centre, Mike Sweeney, Kathie Beam, 
Acknowledge Guests : Lou Beam
Treasurer Report 1. Kathie Beam reported there is $7617.72 in the LHC checking account, including $63.75 final payment paid to UK Architects. There are 3 outstanding bills to be paid: $800 Taylor Welding, $228. Granite Web Works, $99.28  and D. McClary framing for award for Savings Bank of Walpole. 2. Due from LCHIP $10,665 plus Moose Plate $5,000. To pay for remaining work.  Outstanding work includes Steps $2325., Clapboards $9650., Lamp post & installation $1600., Loam & Driveway grading $900.   3. Dennis and Kathie will review budget details for the LCHIP reconciliation review and review the details with LHC and Selectboard.
Correspondence: No new correspondence 
Archiving Update Diane Holmes suggested we contact the new Congregational Church officers to give them a copy of the inventory  and receipt of the items the Holmes family gave LHC for safe keeping. The paper work had information of the deeds to the church. The items were inventoried and put in the fireproof safe in the archive room. Dennis will give the receipt to Andrea to pass it on to the correct people. 
Web Site/Facebook update: None reported
Meetinghouse Update 1. Front steps repairs has met with approval with the Selectboard, LCHIP. NHDHR, and Primex Insurance Co. Work to be done is removal of top wood platform, reset the “Cheek” and low first steps, divert and shield all wood from water, put metal standoffs under the columns.  Total estimate if work given by Griffin Construction $2325.

2. Driveway/parking area to be finished. Grading, spreading of loam, and seeding will be done by Jay Grant. 3. Lamp post installation by Griffin and electrical work to be done by Peter Young. 
4. Griffin Construction will continue on the repair checklist the selectboard given him, including installing a fan in the bathroom. Once the fan is installed, a Certificate of Occupancy will be issued. 6. The clapboards on the east end gable will be selectively removed and replacement ones will be applied. Any ones that are salvageable will be reused. It was suggest we might bring some to NHHR archeology dept, to see if they can be dated. Estimate to do repairs approximately $9650. The estimate has been submitted to LCHIP for approval.
Old Business:    1. Kathie  is finding out information regarding the NH Barn Quilt event. The maritime plywood wood squares are 1’ x 1’ and  are to be painted in a quilt pattern.  2. Discussion about holding another Humanities Council community event in Feb or March 2017. All agree it would be a great idea. 3, Addition of new board members discussed.
New Business:  1.Lou Beam, selectboard member discussed with LHC the towns capital plan for the Meetinghouse maintenance. Painting the outside of the building will be done a one to two sides a year as needed. He recommended the town, selectboard work hand in hand in caring for the historic building. 2. Carole-Anne told the board of her decision to resign from the board.
Adjourn; Mike motioned to adjourn, Cliff second. 
